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June 19, 2023 

  

County Clerk/Registrar of Voters (CC/ROV) Memorandum #23049 

TO: All County Clerks/Registrars of Voters 

FROM: /s/ NaKesha Robinson 
Office of Voting Systems Technology Assessment 

   

RE: Regulations: Public Hearing: Notice Regarding Ballot Counting 

The Secretary of State will hold a public hearing on the proposed regulations regarding 
Ballot Counting. The public hearing is scheduled for 10:00 a.m. on July 3, 2023.  The public 
hearing will be held at: 

The California Secretary of State March Fong Eu Building 
1500 11th Street, 1st Floor Auditorium 
Sacramento, California 95814 

Written comments, including those sent by mail, facsimile, or e-mail must be received by the 
Secretary of State by 5:00 p.m. on July 5, 2023. 

In accordance with Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, reasonable 
accommodations are available. Requests for reasonable accommodations should be made 
at least 5 working days in advance of the meeting date. To request reasonable 
accommodations please call (916) 695-1680. 

Questions or comments should be directed to Danielle Dawson at ddawson@sos.ca.gov 
and NaKesha Robinson at nrobinson@sos.ca.gov.  

The regulations packet may be found on our website at 
https://www.sos.ca.gov/administration/regulations/proposed-regulations. 
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